
 

 

GENESIS NEWSLETTER 
HOMOSASSA UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

8831 W. Bradshaw Street  -   Homosassa, FL  34448 

Phone:  (352) 628-4083        Fax:      (352) 628-9086 
 

Sunday services:  8:00,  9:30,  & 11:00 a.m. 
 

Rev. Kip Younger, Pastor 
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ADMINISTRATOR 

Theresa Weber 

theresa@1umc.org 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 

Nicole Furtado 

secretary@1umc.org 
 

BOOKKEEPER 

Sandy Dewart 

bookkeeping@1umc.org 
 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

Kay Bast 

umcchristianed@tampabay.rr.com 
 

PARISH NURSE 

Karen Kline 

parishnurse@1umc.org 

 

YOUTH COORDINATOR 

Wayne Brown 

MUSIC  

Dixie Lay (Director) 

Joy Potts (Organist/Pianist) 

Becky Kirksey (Music Assistant) 
 

PARISH VISITOR 

Dolores Moore 

dmoorenurse@gmail.com 
 

SOUND TECHNICIANS 

Sharon Cooley 

Ron Hesketh 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL SUPERINTENDENT  

& NURSERY SUPERVISOR 

Sandra Tam 
 

CUSTODIAN 

Dale Evans 

 

NIGHT SECURITY 

Randy Weber 



 

 

“ On that day you will realize that I 

am in my Father, and you are in me, 

and I am in you…  My Father will 

love them, and we will come to them 

and make our home with them.”  

John 14:20 & 23 

  

Greetings and Merry Christmas! 

  

Many years ago, in my former life, I 

worked for the restaurant chain 

Burger King.  I was employed with 

the franchise owner in Orlando, 

Florida. The franchise owned twenty

-one stores when I left there. 

  

After a short time of employment, I 

worked my way up the “food 

chain” (get it?) to being a restaurant 

manager.  This may sound like a 

wonderfully prestigious position.  

However, in reality, it was a 

demanding, stress-filled position, 

requiring full allegiance to the 

restaurant twenty- four hours a day, 

seven days a week.   Most managers 

worked nearly that many hours. 

  

As a manager, one of the most 

dreaded events conducted by the 

franchise several times a year was 

the infamous “Buy a Whopper, Get 

a Whopper Free.”  This event was 

dreaded for several reasons. 

  

First, it was extremely difficult to 

predict the sales for those weekends 

and therefore a challenge to order 

the appropriate amounts of 

necessary materials.  Second, 

scheduling help was a nightmare, 

because few people wanted to work 

the hours needed to keep up with the 

sales, and, of course, the franchise 

owners always expected the 

appropriate hour-to-profit ratio.  

Third, due to the anticipated 

increase in business, it was 

incredibly important to be sure 

everything else in the restaurant 

operated perfectly and all customer-

contact areas were impeccably 

clean.    Fourth, with the restaurant 

operating at a 100% plus for hours 

upon hours, customer courtesy and 

speed of service at both the interior 

counters and the drive-through were 

expected. This was part of meeting 

the franchises’ rigorous demands as 

people either walked or drove away 

with anywhere from two, four or 

eight whoppers per customer.  You 

can understand why these events 

were dreaded and stress-filled. 

  

The church also has events such as 

the ones described above.  We may 

not like to think of Christmas as 

such a time; however, in many 

ways, it can become a dreaded and 

stress-filled season of the year. 

  

On the secular side, there is the 

shopping, gift getting and giving 

and the hoping everyone appreciates 

the special gift you’ve selected. 

Then there are all the festive 

gatherings and meals.  And, of 

course, we cannot forget all the 
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 family commitments intertwined 

with family issues. 

  

There is also the busyness of church 

activities—the special programs, 

concerts and get-togethers with all 

the appropriate rehearsals and such.  

In addition, it seems as if there is 

way too much eating involved.  

While all of this is going on, the 

normal functions of the church are 

taking place as well. 

  

I really do not think this is what God 

or Jesus or the Holy Spirit had in 

mind when Jesus was born in the 

manger in Bethlehem.  I do not 

think that his birth was meant to be 

an event which provoked a whole 

new set of stress-filled guide lines as 

to how we are to behave while 

celebrating the time of his coming.  

The busyness with selling whoppers 

as a “buy one, get one” was all 

about making money and lots of it.  

Christmas is not to be forced into 

the same secular box of rushed 

activity that our human nature tends 

to create for this special event. 

  

While the scripture I shared at the 

beginning of this writing may not be 

the familiar Christmas verses, I 

think it brings to light the depth of 

the setting in which Christmas is to 

be seen. 

  

In verse twenty, Jesus is describing 

the unity between himself and his 

Father as well as his desired unity 

with humanity.  His desire is that we 

will embrace the possibility of 

our being in his heart as he is in 

our hearts and so discover the 

awesome love God wants to bring 

into our lives through his Son. 

  

The second verse begins by reading: 

“Whoever loves me will keep my 

commandments…”  Then in the 

following section the promise is 

given that Jesus and the Father will 

come into our hearts and make their 

home there. 

  

This is the wonderment of 

Christmas—that the Father loves us 

so much he would send Jesus, a 

baby born in Bethlehem, so when 

we believed in him, Jesus would 

then make his residence in our 

hearts.  In reality, it’s a little more 

detailed than my simple transition 

from Bethlehem to our hearts, but I 

think you know what I mean. 

  

When the Burger King franchise 

owners scheduled the whopper 

events, they knew they would cause 

tension and ugliness, but they did 

not care about the emotional stress 

the events caused.  When Jesus 

came to earth, he knew the event of 

his birth would be celebrated by 

humanity for thousands of years, but 

he did not need nor desire that such 

emotional stress be attached to his 

gift of himself to our hearts.  Let’s 

work together to keep the love of 

Christ in each of our Christmas 

activities, celebrating Jesus’ coming 

in the way God intended! 
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Need to update your records! 

 

If you have changed any of your contact information, please call Nicole 

after 12:30 p.m. in the church office at 628-4083. Not a member yet but 

attend regularly? We want you to be included in our Circle of Friends list. 

Please use the pew pad on Sunday to record your contact information 

(name, address, & phone number). Please print clearly and include your 

email. All of this information is vital and will help connect us to each other 

as the body of Christ. Provide your information with confidence-we will 

never distribute, sell, or otherwise use your information for anything other 

than church business. 
 

Weekly Email 

 

Pastor Kip sends out a weekly email every Friday which includes 

important announcements, information about the coming week’s scripture, 

and usually some things to think about as you prepare for worship on 

Sunday. If you want to receive this weekly email, please email Theresa in 

the office at: theresa@1umc.org. 
 

New Member Classes 

 

New member classes will be taught by Pastor Kip Younger, 3 times a year, 

for anyone who is considering becoming a member of First United 

Methodist Church or would like to learn more about our Methodist beliefs.  

The membership classes will be four - 1 hour sessions, on Wednesday 

evenings 6:30 p.m.-7:30 p.m. in room 306. We will receive our new 

members on the following Sunday. The first opportunity to join the 

church in 2014 will begin on January 8.  
 

Membership Transfers 

 

Membership transfers for people who want to transfer their membership 

from another Methodist church will be held the fourth Sunday of every 

month. If you are transferring from another denomination or any other 

church, you are encouraged to attend the new member classes. 
 

If you are interested in exploring membership, or have any questions about 

which category to join, please contact Pastor Kip, Theresa in the church 

office at 628-4083, or indicate “wish to join” on the pew pad on Sundays. 

mailto:theresa@1umc.org


 

 
CHURCH MINISTRIES 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Within the Church  
Attendance Tracking  

Audio-Video Ministry  

Biblical Travel Ministry  

Christian Education  

Communion Stewards  

Counters  

Disaster Relief Programs  

Flower Arranging Ministry  

Folding & Mailing Committees  

Funeral Receptions  

Genesis Newsletter  

Greeters  

Holiday Prison Ministry  

Lenten Soup Suppers  

Library  

Monday Work Crew  

Music Ministries  

Online Picture Directory  

Parish Nurse Ministry  

Prayer Ministry  

Stewardship  

United Methodist Women  

UMW Circles  

Ushers  

Visitation Care Group  

Wednesday Night Dinners  

Youth Ministry  
 

Outreach Ministries  

Bus Ministry  

Disaster Relief & Response Team  

God’s Clods (Clown Ministry)  

Health Related Workshops  

Hugs for Soldiers  

Local Travel Ministry  

Men’s Wed. Morning Prayer Breakfast  

Missionaries to Siberia  

Nursing Home Ministries  

Prayer Shawl Ministry  

Shut-In Visitation  

Stephen Ministry  

Thrift Shop  

Tuned To Revival Quartet  

Vacation Bible School  

Welcome Bags  

 

Small Groups  

Cancer Survivors  

Memory Lane Respite  

Men’s Serendipity  

Saturday Sisters  

Women’s Serendipity  

Support Groups  

Alzheimer’s Support  

Cancer Support  

Diabetes Support  

 

Bible Study Groups  

(various classes & times)  

 

Benevolences  

CROP Walk  

Equipment for Handicapped  

Food Pantry  

Methodist Children’s Home  

Salvation Army  

SHINE  

The Path  

 

Community Outreach  

Blood Bank  

Camp-E-Nini-Hassee  

Hunger & Homeless Outreach.  
9/16/13 
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 As we enter the Advent 

season and have many visitors 

joining us, and we have more 

opportunities to Praise God and 

speak of Jesus, here is a little survey 

taken from a new book titled “Why 

Nobody Wants to go to Church 

Anymore”. 

 

 It’s not easy to admit that we 

might not be as open to loving 

others—and open to God’s action---

as we might wish.  Examine how 

much you really love people by 

answering the following questions.  

Score yourself from 1 to 10, 1 being 

NEVER, 5/6 being SOMETIMES, 

and 9/10 being ALWAYS.  Be 

honest with yourself. 

 

 Can you overlook un-Christ-like 

attitude and lifestyles in your 

efforts to connect with others? 
 

 Are you able to suspend your 

judgment for long periods of 

time around not-yet-Christians? 

 Do you consistently seek to 

understand the not-yet Christians 

you know before seeking to be 

understood by them? 
 

 Be honest:  Do you like people 

who are far from God? 
 

 Do people who are far from God 

like you? 
 

 Does your body language 

communicate an open-hearted 

acceptance of the not-yet 

Christians in your life?  

(example: what do you do if 

they sit in your pew)? 
 

 Are you able to communicate 

acceptance to not-yet Christians 

wi thou t  endors ing  the i r 

lifestyles? 
 

 In your relationships with not-

yet Christians, do you typically 

offer kindness rather than 

“rightness”? 
 

 Ask yourself these 

questions periodically and see 

what changes might occur as 

you grow stronger in your 

walk with Jesus. 

by Kay Bast 
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The UMW Bazaar is over and things are put away for another year. We 

did quite well. First count was $5,700. We will have net proceeds next 

month. The Man Cave Shoppe did about $3,000 which I think was 

wonderful. My thanks go out to all that help make this a success. The 

lunch team and myself would like to give a special thanks to Ron 

Witham, Arden and Nancy Sheaffer, and our faithful dishwasher Larry 

Stainton, for without them the Helping Hand Circle said they would not 

have been able to do the luncheon as well as they did.  

Thanks to you all and God Bless each one of you!   

Pat Blake UMW President and Bazaar Chairperson 



 

 “Mind, Body & Soul” 

Karen Kline   

 

 

 

 

Sabbath Moments  
for the Holidays 

 

Each year the preparations for 

Thanksgiving and Christmas start 

earlier and earlier. This year 

pumpkins, turkeys, and Christmas 

decorations were in stores in 

September. From a merchant’s point 

of view this seems to be a “darn 

good” way to get consumers out 

there spending! Of course this only 

adds to the stress of doing it all, and 

getting it all done; the shopping, the 

Christmas cards, the baking, the 

wrapping, the traveling, decorating 

and entertaining. 

 

 With the World Series behind us, it 

is intriguing to consider the concept 

of the “seventh-inning stretch” 

described as a period where 

spectators rise and stretch between 

the halves of the seventh inning. 

Th i s  g ives  spec ta to r s  t he 

opportunity to rest from sitting. 

With this rest they can then enjoy 

and appreciate the rest of the game.  

As Christians, Sabbath is 

defined in Genesis 2:3 “Then 

God blessed the Seventh day and 

made it holy, because on it he rested 

from all the work of creating he had 

done.”  The concept of  “seventh-

inning stretch” leads to the idea of 

finding some Sabbath, or Sabbath 

moments everyday. 

 

Mark 2:27 “The Sabbath was made 

for man, and not man for the 

Sabbath.” Research has shown that 

setting aside chunks of time for no 

other purpose than to rest the body 

and spirit produces measurable 

medical benefits. It can improve 

memory, immunizations, immune 

functions, decreases depression and 

stress, helps to maintain a healthier 

weight, and improves levels of 

energy. 

 

Especially during this Christmas 

season, let us find our Sabbath 

moments in each day; to rest, 

reflect, pray, and restore so we can 

celebrate fully the birth of our Lord.  
 

 

 

 

MERRY CHRISTMAS 
Karen 
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Dear Church Family: 

Thank you so much for Dolores’ visit, flowers, and 

prayers during Ralph’s recent illness.  With our Love and 

Prayers,                

Ralph & Marilyn Siegel 



 

 

The little boy’s hand was caught in 

the gumball machine. Spectators 

offered suggestions while the manager 

waited for the policeman. When the 

policeman arrived, he studied the 

situation, and then whispered in the 

boy’s ear. Suddenly the boy’s hand slid 

out of the machine—he was free!  
 

After the crowd left, the manager asked 

the policeman what he whispered to the 

child. He replied, “I told him to let go 

of the gumballs!” 
 

Years ago the Lord asked me to give up 

my piano playing. To do that meant I 

was giving up my place-maker in the 

church. No matter what church I 

attended, as soon as it became known I 

could play, there would be a place to 

serve. What would I do without the 

practice time, the fellowship with the 

choir, the sense of doing something 

useful in God’s service? 
 

But it was only after leaving the  music 

ministry that I received opportunities to 

teach. Not only did I have the 

opportunity, but I also had the time to 

do something I had not done before. 

What I mourned relinquishing, the Lord 

replaced with a privilege I  never 

expected to have—the privilege of 

teaching his Word. I had to let loose of 

what I was grasping in order to receive 

an unanticipated gift from the Lord. 
 

Mark tells of the woman who took her 

alabaster jar of expensive perfume, 

broke it and poured it over Jesus’ head. 

Watchers criticized, saying that if the 

woman wanted to do something useful 

with her perfume it could be sold and 

the money given to the poor. But Jesus 

responded that the woman had done a 

beautiful thing, anointing him 

beforehand for his burial. He told them, 

“Wherever the gospel is preached 

throughout the world, what she has 

done will also be told, in memory of 

her.” (Mark 14:3-9) 
 

There came a time when the Father 

asked the Son to let go of the 

relationship he had in heaven with his 

Father, and, even as he let go of his 

place in heaven, he would be given a 

new place in the womb of a virgin. He 

would become God-indwelt flesh and 

face all the temptations each lost 

human faced.  
 

When we look at the “Christmas” baby, 

do we realize what he gave up to 

become our Savior? Do we realize who 

he was before he became the one who 

would face every temptation we face, 

yet without sin?  
 

It was promised, “He will be great and 

will be called the Son of the Most 

High. The Lord God will give him the 

throne of his father David and he will 

reign over the house of Jacob forever; 

his kingdom will never end.” (Luke 

1:32-34) As the babe in the manger had 

given up much, he would gain so much 

more, and we, as believers, are a part of 

his “much more.” 
 

So what are you clutching in your 

hand that is limiting God’s best 

plans for you? 

 

 

THE  WAYS  OF   

THE  KINGDOM  
by Jan Wise 
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 Manuel ( Manny) and Michelle Coimbre 
28 Dogwood Drive, Homosassa FL  34446 

(352) 201-9685 

Michelle was born 5/28 and transferred from CR UMC.  

Manuel was born 2/10 and they were married 

6/16/12. 
 

The picture to the right is of the Christening of 

their daughters Isobel 6,  and Theo 9 months. 
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Susan Speir 
190 S Camellia Avenue, Crystal River, FL 34429 

(727) 592-8530 

Susan was born 9/20 and married Rodney Speir 3/26/83.  She 

transferred from CR UMC. 

 

We are pleased to announce that Becky 

Kirksey has been hired as FUMC Music 

Assistant.  She became a member of the choir  

immediately after joining our church this past 

September.  She has filled the position that Dayna Middlebrook left 

vacant. When you see her, please welcome her and help her feel at home. 

 

 

JOYCE LEAMING, 73, went home with our Lord on 

Thursday, October 24, 2013.  She leaves Robert, her husband of 

22 years, 1 daughter, 3 sisters, and 1 brother.  Joyce had been 

very active with our church and volunteered regularly in the 

church office.  Her FUMC service led by Rev. Ernest Dorrell, will be held 

on Tuesday, November 26th at 10:30 a.m., with a reception following.  

Burial will be in FL National, Bushnell, at 2:00 p.m.  Rest in peace Joyce. 

O God, You gave us Joyce, and in Your wisdom and love have called her 

home to You before us. Please listen to our humble prayer: pardon her sins 

and faults, and grant that we may be reunited safely in Your Presence. 

Through Your Son, our Lord, Jesus Christ, we beg this of You. Amen. 



 

 

To the faithful at Homosassa  

United Methodist Church: 

Grace and peace to you  

in the name of Jesus. 
 

 We learned a couple of weeks 

ago that you are choosing to support the 

work of Global Ministries in our names, 

and we were very glad to hear of your 

prayers and support.  Our names are 

Britt and Alison Gilmore, (see picture 

in November Genesis) and we live in 

East Belfast along with our children, 

Ellie (9 years old), Emily (6 years old), 

and Jake (2 years old).  For this first 

newsletter, we would like to share a bit 

about the context of ministry in East 

Belfast, and then we will be glad to 

follow in the upcoming months with 

some detail about our own lives and 

how we have come to serve in this 

place. 

 On a Saturday in mid-October, 

a few people gathered to help local 

people with simple projects.  It was a 

'community service day' of sorts, 

though this is the type of thing that 

people from the congregation at East 

Belfast Mission do all the time.  On this 

particular day, a few of us walked to a 

row of terraced homes immediately 

next door to the new facilities at the 

Mission.  A woman guided us to a 

wardrobe in her upstairs bedroom, 

telling us she could no longer reach the 

upper shelves.  She asked if it would be 

possible to disassemble this and move it 

to a friend's home in a neighboring 

street. 

 The next couple of hours 

unfolded as a combination of work, 

friendly banter, and conversations over 

coffee.  The task was simple enough – 

disassembling an IKEA-style flat-

packed piece of furniture, reassembling 

it in another home, along with a couple 

of minor repairs around the house.  The 

conversation with other church 

members as we worked together was a 

pleasant mix of Northern Irish humor 

(sarcastic wit) and sharing family 

concerns. 

 All of this was worthwhile, and 

yet the real moments of grace came 

when our host offered coffee and 

biscuits.  We came to hear how her 

father had been killed during the period 

of violence in Northern Ireland called 

'The Troubles'.  The trauma, loss, and 

suffering of the years have led to deep 

questions about the possibility of a 

loving God.  No simple or easy answers 

were offered that Saturday – only an 

attempt to understand, along with an 

openness to further conversation.  The 

time ended in prayer, with the 

realization that a simple moment of 

service had led to a sacred moment of 

sharing deep pain. 

 Northern Ireland is a beautiful 

place.  You can absolutely see '40 

shades of green' as your plane crosses 

the rural countryside approaching the 

airport.  There are breathtaking views 

of mountains rolling right into the sea, 

and an ancient Christian heritage 

reflected in monastic sites.  The city of 
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Belfast is situated in a bowl, so that 

there are hills in all directions which 

reflect  glimpses of early morning 

sunshine even when the soft rain falls.  

The towering cranes of the Harland and 

Wolff shipyard – a proud place that 

once employed 25,000 workers – 

stretch toward the sky at the harbour. 

 Just a half-mile away from 

those cranes, East Belfast Mission sits 

in one of the more deprived wards of 

the city.  This area also has it's beauty 

and certainly it's pride, yet the things 

which draw attention are undoubtedly 

the open wounds of the community.  

The flags flying on the street lamps 

reveal the sectarian struggle that still 

plagues any healthy sense of identity. 

 The large, stark murals on 

gable walls reveal a mix of aggression, 

intimidation, and a one-sided history. 

The closed shop-fronts hint at the 

economic stagnation and the struggle to 

find meaningful work. 

 There, in a place where no 

savvy investor would pour millions of 

dollars, you will discover a large new 

facility called the Skainos project.  

Born from the vision of East Belfast 

Mission (a Methodist mission and 

congregation), this is more than an 

artful building.  It is a hopeful vision 

for community life, a place where 

vulnerable people receive help and 

care, a place where space is shared by 

those vastly different from each other, a 

place where everybody matters.  These 

are some of the values that East Belfast 

Mission strives to embody as we follow 

Christ.  There are, of course, other signs 

of hope in this community - for God is 

always at work in many people and 

places.  Yet the history and vision 

which have led to this development is 

inspiring, and our family is thankful for 

having witnessed God's grace in a 

multitude of ways since we arrived. 

 As we get to know one another, 

we hope that you will reflect with us 

about the incredible God who is 

working in Homosassa, in Belfast, and 

indeed among all peoples.  We look 

forward to sharing more about 

ourselves, and also in hearing from 

some of you. 

Peace, 

Britt, Alison, Ellie, Emily, and Jake 
 

Contact Information: 

britt.gilmore@gmail.com 

allygilmoregirl@gmail.com 

www.gilmoresinbelfast.com  (blog) 
 

33 Knockvale Park 

Belfast 

BT5 6HJ 

United Kingdom 
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SUNCOAST HARMONY IS COMING TO OUR STAGE!   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Sweet Adelines Chorus will present “Bring Back the Old 

Songs” on Sunday, December 8, at 3 p.m. in our Fellowship Hall.   

Tickets are $8 in advance, $10 at the door. 

     Call Maria Spence, 382-0336 for tickets or information.   

You won’t want to miss this concert! 
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CHRISTIAN BEREAVEMENT GROUP 
 

Meets every Thursday in the back hall of  

St. Thomas Church, off US 19, 

Just south of Cardinal from 1:30p.m. - 3p.m. 

Group is composed of men and women who are 

experiencing grief, and 

are convinced that "Life can be good again." 

Give us a try.  Open to all! 
Come or call Anne 352-220-1959 

PRAYER CORNER 

Please pray for: 

all those who come to our church this time of the year, may they 

      find the love of Christ shining through us and chose to come 

      more than just for Christmas. 

each person involved in the special programs, music, outreach, 

      etc. that we are doing this month, may they be blessed as they 

      serve. 

each of us to be aware of whom the Lord would have us invite to 

      worship and the courage to extend the invitation. 

our pastor and church staff and their families. 



 

 

8  

Michelle & Ryan Selby  

~ 11 years ~  

12  

Joan & James Eyster  

~ 60 years ~  

Joyce & Jim Winder  

~ 54 years ~  

17  

Judith & William Busby  

~ 30 years ~  

Phyllis & Charles Dixon  

~ 25 years ~  

18  

Martha & Ernie Dorrell  

~ 53 years ~  

19  

Donna & Bud Ludwick  

~ 54 years ~ 

20 

Carole Deyo-Fahl & Gunter Fahl  

~ 27 years ~  

Laurie & Larry Stainton  

~ 54 years ~  

21  

Jeannine & Jim Love  

~ 55 years ~  

22  

Kathy & Stephen Betsko 

~ 23 years ~ 

Marge & Harold Swinson  

~ 68 years ~  

27  

Cheryl & Tom Smith  

~ 48 years ~  

Alice & James Trusley 

~ 44 years ~ 

 

 

 

28  

Kay & Lee Bast  

~ 57 years ~  

Judy & Bob Bunting  

~ 53 years ~  

Dee & Jim Green  

~ 18 years ~  

29 

Cranie & Kenneth Koellhoffer 

~ 46 years ~  

30  

Cee & Carl Merritt  

~ 41 years ~ . 

 

BRENTWOOD  

Joyce Minnicks 
 

CEDAR CREEK  

Lois Schoch 
 

CR HEALTH/REHAB 

Nancy Pearo 
 

CYPRESS COVE 

Elly Case 
 

 SUGARMILL MANOR  

Marge Dilling 

Grace Payne  
 

SUNFLOWER SPRINGS  

Helen Labeau 

Joan & Jack Ness  

Helen Vaught 

Catherine Wisehart  
 

SUNSHINE GARDENS  

Pete Magamoll  
 

SUPERIOR RESIDENCE 

Hazel & Conrad Keniston 

Hank Pouderoyn 
 

TIMBER PINES RESID. 

Abbye Jean Richner 
 

WOODLAND TERRACE 
Barbara Sunderland. 

2013 
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IN OUR PRAYERS  

(as  o f  11/13/2013)  



 

 

Sunday 1 
COMMUNION SUNDAY 

  8:00 Traditional Worship 

  9:20 Discovery Class 

  9:30 Sunday School (all) 

  9:30 Traditional Worship 

10:45 New Beginnings 

11:00 Traditional Worship 
 

Monday 2 
  8:00 Work Crew 

  8:00 PLAY PREP 

  8:30 SHINE 

  8:30 Tracking Committee 

  9:30 Visitation Committee 

10:00 Sacred Hour 

   1:00 ML Respite 

   6:00 DRESS REHEARSAL 
    

Tuesday 3 

  8:00 PLAY PREP 

10:00 Staff Meeting 

10:00 UMW EXEC. MTG. 

  1:00 Diabetes Support 

  1:30 Stephen Ministers 

  3:00 Serendipity Bible 

  3:00 Stephen Ministers 

  5:30 Weight Watchers 

  6:00 MOVIE 

  7:00 Guy Bible Study 
 

Wednesday 4 
  7:00 Men's Prayer Group 

  8:00 PLAY PREP 

  9:30 “Come See” 

  9:30 Weight Watchers 

10:00 LaMountain Bible 

10:00 Siegel Bible 

  1:00 DECORATE TREE 

  3:00 DECORATE 

  5:15 Music  

  6:00 Bells 

  6:30 Youth Group 

  7:00 Choir 

  7:00 Women’s Bible 
 

 

 

 

Thursday 5 
  8:00 PLAY PREP 

  9:00-Noon (Thrift Store) 

  2:00 Green Team 

  6:30 Sugarmill Chorale 
 

Friday 6 
GENESIS DEADLINE 

  8:00 PLAY PREP 

  9:00-Noon (Thrift Store)            

10:00 Wise Bible 

  5:30 WW INN PLAY 
 

Saturday 7 
  8:00 Saturday Sisters Bible 

  9:00-Noon (Thrift Store) 

  9:30 ZUMBA 

10:30 God’s Clods 

  2:00 SMW CONCERT 

  3:00 A/Video Rehearsal 
 

Sunday 8 

Discretionary Sunday  
  8:00 Traditional Worship 

  9:20 Discovery Class 

  9:30 Sunday School (all) 

  9:30 Traditional Worship 

10:45 New Beginnings 

11:00 Traditional Worship 

  1:00 Adeline Setup 

  2:00 Adeline Concert 

 

Monday 9 
  8:00 Work Crew 

  8:30 SHINE 

  8:30 Tracking Committee 

  9:00 Xmas Toys 

  9:30 Visitation Committee 

10:00 Sacred Hour 

10:30 Fight Team 

  1:00 Caregivers Support 

  1:00 ML Respite 

  3:00 M.A.P. 
 

Tuesday 10 

  9:30 Helping Hands Circle 

  9:00 Xmas Toys 

10:00 Staff Meeting 

  1:00 Dorcas Circle 

  3:00 Serendipity Bible 

  5:30 Weight Watchers 

  6:00 Diabetic Support 

  6:30 WOW  

  7:00 Guy Bible Study 
 

Wednesday 11 
  7:00 Men's Prayer Group 

  9:00 Xmas Toys 

  9:30 Weight Watchers 

  9:30 “Come See” 

10:00 LaMountain Bible 

10:00 Siegel Bible 

  1:00 Shawl Ministry 

  5:00 CHOIR PARTY 

  5:15 Music   

  6:00 Bells 

  6:30 Youth Group 

  7:00 Choir 

  7:00 Women’s Bible 

 

Thursday 12 
  9:00 Backpackers 

  9:00 FOLD MAIL 
  9:00-Noon (Thrift Store) 

  9:00 Xmas Toys 
  9:15 Ruth Circle 

  3:00 Creative Worship 

  6:30 Sugarmill Chorale 

  7:00 Council 
   

Friday 13 
  9:00-Noon (Thrift Store) 

  9:00 Xmas Toys 

10:00 Wise Bible 

  7:00 Inv. NT. 
 

Saturday 14 

  8:00 Serendipity Pancake 

  8:00 Saturday Sisters Bible 

  9:00-Noon (Thrift Store) 

  9:00 Xmas Toys 

  9:30 ZUMBA 

    3:00 A/Video Rehearsal 
    

Sunday 15 

PANTRY SUNDAY 
  8:00 Traditional Worship 

  9:20 Discovery Class 

  9:30 Sunday School (all) 

DECEMBER 2013 (as of 11/15/2013)  
14 



 

 

WEEKLY YMCA CLASSES 

(352) 637-0132 
 

Mondays 

9:30 Cardio 

10:30 Stab/Strength 

 

Wednesdays 

  9:30 Pilates 

10:30 Stab/Strength 
 

Fridays 

  9:30 Pilates 

10:30 Cardio 

  9:30 Traditional Worship 

10:45 New Beginnings 

11:00 Traditional Worship 
 

Monday 16 
  8:00 Work Crew 

  8:30 SHINE 

  8:30 Tracking Committee 

  9:30 Visitation Committee 

10:00 Sacred Hour 

  1:00 ML Respite 

  6:30 Girl Scout Leaders 
   

Tuesday 17 
10:00 Staff Meeting 

11:30 UMW Unit/Lunch 

  1:30 Stephen Ministers 

  2:00 Finance Committee 

  3:00 Serendipity Bible 

  3:00 Stephen Ministers 

  5:30 Weight Watchers 

  7:00 Guy Bible Study 

 

Wednesday 18 
  7:00 Men’s Prayer Group 

  9:30 “Come See” 

  9:30 Weight Watchers 

10:00 LaMountain Bible 

10:00 Siegel Bible 
  1:30 Transfer Orientation 

  2:00 Staff/Parish Relations 

  5:15 Music 

  6:00 Bells 

  6:30 Youth Group 

  7:00 Choir 

  7:00 Women’s Bible 

 

Thursday 19 
  9:00 LABEL GENESIS 

  9:00-Noon (Thrift Store) 

  3:00 Missions Committee 

  3:30 Trustees Committee 
    

Friday 20 
COUNCIL REPORT DUE 

  9:00-Noon (Thrift Store) 

10:00 Wise Bible 

  7:00 Inv. NT. 
 

 

Saturday 21 

  8:00 Saturday Sisters Bible 

  9:00-Noon (Thrift Store) 

  9:30 ZUMBA 

  2:00 LOVE 55 ANNIV. 

     3:00 A/Video Rehearsal 

 

Sunday 22 
TRANSFER SUNDAY 

  8:00 Traditional Worship 

  9:20 Discovery Class 

  9:30 Sunday School (all) 

  9:30 Traditional Worship 

10:45 New Beginnings 

11:00 Traditional Worship 

  1:00 YOUTH GROUP 

 

Monday 23 
  8:00 Work Crew 

  8:30 SHINE 

  8:30 Tracking Committee 

  9:30 Visitation Committee 

10:00 Sacred Hour 

  1:00 ML Respite 

 

  Tuesday 24 

CHRISTMAS EVE 

  5:00 SERVICE 

  7:00 SERVICE 

 

Wednesday 25 

CHRISTMAS DAY 

OFFICE CLOSED 
  7:00 Men's Prayer Group 

  9:30 Weight Watchers 

10:00 LaMountain Bible 

10:00 Siegel Bible 

  1:00 Shawl Ministry 
   

Thursday 26 

OFFICE CLOSED 
  9:00-Noon (Thrift Store) 
  

Friday 27 
  9:00 Thrift Store 

10:00 Wise Bible 
  7:00 Inv. NT. 

Saturday 28 
  8:00 Saturday Sisters Bible 

  9:00-Noon (Thrift Store) 

  9:30 ZUMBA 

    3:00 A/Video Rehearsal 
 

Sunday 29 
  7:45 BLOODMOBILE 

  8:00 Traditional Worship 

  9:20 Discovery Class 

  9:30 Sunday School (all) 

  9:30 Traditional Worship 

10:45 New Beginnings 

11:00 Traditional Worship 

  1:00 YOUTH GROUP 

 

Monday 30 
  8:00 Work Crew 

  8:30 SHINE 

  8:30 Tracking Committee 

  9:30 Visitation Committee 

10:00 Sacred Hour 

  1:00 ML Respite 

  1:00 UNDECORATE 

 

Tuesday 31 
10:00 Staff Meeting 

  3:00 Serendipity Bible 

  5:30 Weight Watchers 

  7:00 Guy Bible Study. 
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1  

Doris Kertesz  

Joanna Lasky 

Bill Strimska  

2  

Rusty Harry  

Ron Phillips 

Phillip Rittgers  

4  

Bess Hoes  

Kent Kester 

Dorothy Nobles  

5  

Fred Casper  

Susan Dean  

Zane Megos  
 

6  

Charles Dixon  

Elizabeth Gaines  

Betty Huffstutler  

Dorothy Jones  

Melissa Pezzuti 

Noni Postler  

Vicky Post  

Maria Spence 

7  

Marybelle Baker  

Willy Pounderoyn  

8 

Ruth Anderson 

Kenneth Koellhoffer 

Abbye Jean Richner  

 

 

 

 

 

9  

Steve Griffith 

David Pirkle  

Marie Witham  

10  

Mary McCrea  

Glenn Seiler  

11  

Marge Block 

Tom Williams  

12  

Betty Boekholder  

Carolyn Bright  

Buddy Hansen 

Sue Phillips  

14  

Wanda Ashley  

Richard Shaffer  

15 

Garrett Roelfsema 

16  

Maureen Guthrie  

Kenneth Will  

17  

Betty Davis  

Sandra Dewart  

18  

Edith Keilt Parker  

19  

Marjorie Beaman  

Phyllis Dixon  

20  

Marilyn Wells  

21  

Don Hand  

Malcolm Whetsone  

Lois Young  

22  

Leroy Chase 

Sue Cloyd  

David Kegley  

Jim Potts 

Don Wheeler  

23  

Dianne Rowell 

Mary Ellen Wais  

24  

Ted Archambault 

Ron Scheetz  

25  

Carolyn Huggins 

26 

Kathryn H-Powell 

27  

Natasha Dawson  

Bill Gilbert  

Sasha Shuart  

Theresa Weber  

28  

Brian Bunbury 

Judith Huffer  

30  

Charlotte Gable  

Sebastian Kimble 

Angela Miller 

Joseph Procunier  

Susan Vidican 

31  

Sherril Clark 

Dorothy Graham 

Lisa Bentley Lashley 

Sally Moore 

Lloyd Pond. 
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 Join Rev. Richard Evans on a 4 

day/3 night escorted motor coach tour 

of historic Savannah and St. Simons 

Island in SE Georgia from Tuesday 

through Friday, March 18-21, 2014. 

 On Tuesday we will travel 

from Homosassa to St. Simons Island 

where we will eat lunch and check into 

our hotel at Epworth by the Sea.  

During the afternoon, enjoy exploring 

the grounds of this beautiful Methodist 

r esor t  and  conference  cen te r 

overlooking the Marshes of Glynn.  

And we will catch a glimpse into the 

Gullah-Geechee Afro-American culture 

still preserved along the coastal islands. 

 On Wednesday morning learn 

about the history of St. Simons Island 

as part of the Georgia colony and of the 

presence of John and Charles Wesley 

there in 1736-37.  During the afternoon 

enjoy a guided tour of the island with 

stops at Fort Frederica, Christ Church, 

and the island village. 

 On Thursday we will travel to 

Savannah.  After a guided tour of this 

historic seaport city, enjoy lunch in one 

of Savannah’s fine restaurants.  Stroll 

along streets of cobblestone which were 

once ballast stones in mighty sailing 

ships.  Explore the many shops that line 

the streets and tempt you with bargains 

from all over the world before returning 

to Epworth by the Sea for dinner. 

 After breakfast on Friday, we 

will head for home, stopping for several 

hours at a premier outlet mall near St. 

Augustine where those who want to 

may do some serious shopping. 

 The cost of the trip is $365 

(dbl. occ.)  Single available for $115 

more.  The price includes comfortable 

motor coach transportation, 3 nights in 

one of the hotels at Epworth by the Sea, 

all meals (except lunch in Savannah), 

all programs, admissions, guided tours, 

and tips (except for the bus driver). 

 Contact Dick Evans (through 

the church office) with any questions.  

Register with Jess Mackey at J & L 

Travel (352-382-7708).  $100 deposit 

required with your registration; the 

balance will be due by February 28. 

 Some walking, although not 

strenuous, will be necessary.  And at 

some stops, persons may remain on the 

coach if they prefer. 

 Feel free to invite family 

members, friends, and neighbors to join 

you.  All are welcome! 

 

Savannah & 

St. Simons Island..... 

in the Spring 
 

March 18-21, 2014 
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Are You Experiencing a “Winter” in Your Life? 
 

 In addition to cooler/cold weather outside, many 

people experience “winters” in their personal lives.  A recent 

loss through death, divorce, or relocation may leave them 

feeling lonely.  A hospitalization, cancer diagnosis, or on-

going medical problems may leave them feeling isolated. The loss of a job, 

or a financial setback can devastate one’s self-esteem. Family and personal 

struggles may leave them with nowhere to turn for support. 

 If you are going thru a difficult time, our Stephen Ministers can 

bring God’s warm love back into your life.  They provide CONFIDENTIAL 

one-to-one Christian care. They meet with you privately on a weekly basis to 

listen, support, and encourage you, to pray with and for you, and to walk 

with you for the duration of your crisis. 
 

Our Stephen Ministers are ready to care for you!   

Contact Kay Bast 382-4908, Karen Kline 382-7263,  

Carol MacKenzie 382-8926, or call the church office 628-4083. 

18 

HELP  WANTED – FOLDERS  OF  

MONTHLY  GENESIS  NEWSLETTERS 
 

The members of the Genesis Folding Committee meet the 

third Thursday of each month in Room 114 at 9:00 a.m. to 

fold and label the monthly church newsletter.  With a full 

crew, the job is usually accomplished in an hour. Men and women are 

welcome.  If you are interested, please call Helen Lefave at 628-1380 or 

Pat Layman  at 382-0004. 

Mary Lee, and Allen 

Your Genesis Editor 
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Time is like a river, you cannot touch the same water twice, 

because the  flow that has passed will never pass again! 

Enjoy every moment of life! 

 MERRY CHRISTMAS  
 

Christmas comes but once a year 

To celebrate our Lord so dear, 

His birth means life to all on earth 

Eternal life, a gift of worth. 
 

Christmas comes but once a year 

Christmas means much good cheer, 

We celebrate with care and love  

Our earthly gift, the One above. 
 

My sincere best wish to all  

You are God’s gift to me, 

I am blessed to have been called 

To share your soul with me. 
 

May your new year be bright and 

enlightening 

And may God bless you always. 
 

Carol Eriksson 



 

 

 

Dear Friends of FUMCH, 

 

  Greetings in the name of our Lord 

Jesus Christ! What a wonderful time 

of the year; when we can take time 

to remember the incredible gift that 

was sent for each one of us. “For 

God so loved the world, that He 

gave His One and only Son, that 

whoever believes in Him will have 

eternal life.” Another year is coming 

to a close and we join with you in 

rejoicing in what the Lord has done 

in our village in Siberia! Lives have 

been changed, decisions have been 

made to walk away from that old 

life and start fresh with a hope of 

eternal life! The numbers may not 

be huge, but the depth of their love 

for others and understanding of the 

Word are priceless! 

 

Learning to disciple the next 

generation...The women from our 

fellowship have been meeting 

regularly for almost two years. 

Although at times it was a challenge 

to get these ladies together once a 

month, it has now become normal to 

meet once a week! The discussions 

can get lively and we have had to 

curve the urge to gossip more than 

once. However, there’s been a 

renewed interest in digging deep 

into the Word, then taking what is 

learned and applying it to daily life! 

They’re learning how to more 

effectively pray for one another and 

for other peoples around the world. 

We’re having a two-session seminar 

in what it means to be a Titus 2 

woman this month (November); 

learning what scripture says about 

the older women teaching/discipling 

the younger women. Titus 2:3-5 

states, “ Older women likewise are 

to be reverent in behavior, not 

slanderers or slaves to much wine. 

They are to teach what is good, 4  

and so train the young women to 

love their husbands and children, 5  

to be self-controlled, pure, working 

at home, kind, and submissive to 

their own husbands, that the word of 

God may not be reviled.” The ladies 

have been praying for quite some 

time as to how they can better serve 

one another and serve the Lord. We 

look forward to seeing these ladies 

take this information and putting it 

into practice with the next 

generation of young ladies! 

 

Kevin challenged the fellowship a 

while back to show him in the Bible 

where there was a gift of the Spirit 

called pew potato…(someone who 

comes to church week after week 

and never gets involved in 

anything).  Believe it or not no one 

found that gift in the Bible.  Instead, 

what is happening is that people are 

becoming more and more involved. 

For example, when there is an event 

coming up, a countywide seminar or 

a potluck dinner, we now have 

people who actually volunteer to 
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organize everything from start to 

finish.  They are now taking the 

scripture that speaks of the body of 

Christ having many parts and how 

each ‘part’ of the body is important; 

we need all of them to work 

efficiently. When we all find the 

place where we can plug in and start 

using our gifting’s, the whole body 

is healthier.  We read in the New 

Testament that all have some sort of 

gifting to offer for the service of the 

fellowship, Romans 12:6   Having 

gifts that differ according to the 

grace given to us, let us use them… 

Continue to remember the 

fellowship in prayer; they are in awe 

that another church on the other side 

of the world, filled with believers 

they’ve never met are praying for 

them! AND please be assured they 

pray for you as well!!! Thank you 

dear brothers and sisters! 

 

Youth leaders after 25+ years! 
You may remember that we have 

been doing the youth group since we 

arrived over fours ago! (We actually 

worked with our first youth group in 

1986 in Sarasota, Fl.) One would 

think that the youth would desire 

someone closer to their age and not 

of their grandparents! We’re not 

complaining; it must be what keeps 

us young! In any case; we have been 

praying for someone else to take this 

ministry and over the last months a 

younger woman has been meeting 

with the youth in her home. (Which 

are all girls again.) This is so 

exciting because it simply means 

that the fellowship is taking on 

more responsibilities and not 

depending on us, the foreign 

workers to lead a group. You see, 

from the very beginning it has been 

our goal to work ourselves out of a 

job. It also means the fellowship is 

one step closer to being on their own 

and growing in their community! 

Keep Sveta in prayer as this is all 

very new for her and she is a bit 

overwhelmed with how difficult it 

can be to work with teens. 

 

Closing thoughts….  As we 

celebrate the birth of our Lord Jesus, 

we dare not forget how many souls 

do not understand or have the hope 

that comes from knowing HIM! 

Pray for the lost around the globe 

and for your ‘neighbor’, wherever 

that may be, and share the Good 

News of Jesus Christ! We pray your 

Christmas season is filled with 

Jesus, joy, and family! 

 

Blessings  

for a Merry Christmas, 

Kevin & Laura  

This picture was taken 

years back but it’s still a 

great family picture.   
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Coming soon: 
 

Companions In Christ –  
A Small Group Experience in 

Spiritual Formation. 

 

 We will meet weekly in the 

parlor to reflect on the Scriptures 

which we have meditated on during 

the week and to journey together 

closer to Christ-likeness. The daily 

Scripture readings are short and the 

study will last six to eight weeks. I 

would love to tell you more about 

the experience, just ask! …or ask 

anyone who’s already taken part in 

the journey.  

 This study will begin in 

January – space is limited.  

“Priorities” 
 

What are your priorities this month?  
 

It’s December and we have lots of 

things on our “To Do” lists. Many 

of you have company coming and 

therefore you have things to do 

around your home to get ready for 

your company. Then there’s the 

shopping, wrapping, and getting 

those packages off so they will 

arrive on time. Oh, we can’t forget 

to decorate our homes – inside and 

out!  
 

There’s also all the things we do for 

others like wrapping Christmas 

presents for children and Snickers 

bars for prisoners. We ring the 

Salvation Army bells and clown 

around at the food drive and at 

special parties in the community. 

We prepare the Sanctuary with the 

hanging of the greens; it looks 

beautiful with the Chrismon Tree, 

Advent Wreath, and other symbols 

of Christmas. For many of us there 

will be rehearsals and special 

programs not to mention those 

things we want to attend. Phew! 

Makes me a little tired just thinking 

about it. 
 

What’s most important to you this 

month? The company that’s coming, 

the trip you’re preparing to take, 

getting those packages ready, 

decorating your house, seeing 

family, or those things you do for 

others? Do you have some time left 

to go to church – maybe for a 

special program or to worship?  
 

Wait a minute. Isn’t this all a little 

backward? Perhaps we should be 

fitting in all those things around our 

worship of the “King of Kings and 

Lord of Lords.” After all we 

wouldn’t have a Christmas to 

celebrate if Jesus hadn’t been born, 

died for our sins, and been raised 

from the dead. Or perhaps it’s not 

just this time of year we may have 

things a little backward -- perhaps?  
 

May you each have a truly blessed 

Christmas, 
 

Marilyn Watson 
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“TWELVE DAYS OF CHRISTMAS” 
(from Peggy Benson) 

 Do you know what leaping lords, French hens, swimming swans, 

and that partridge that wouldn’t come out of that pear trees has to do with 

Christmas? 

 From 1558 until 1829, Roman Catholics in England were not 

allowed to practice their faith openly.  Someone during that era wrote this 

carol as a catechism song for your Catholics.  It has two levels of 

meaning:  the surface meaning, plus a hidden meaning known only to 

members of their church.  Each element in the carol has a code word for a 

religious reality which the children could remember. 

 The partridge in a pear tree was Jesus Christ. 

 Two turtle doves were the Old and New Testaments. 

 Three French hens stood for faith, hope, and love. 

 The four calling birds were the four gospels of Matthew, Mark, 

Luke, and John. 

 The five golden rings recalled the Torah or Law, the first five 

books of the Old Testament. 

 The six geese a-laying stood for the six days of creation. 

 Seven swans a-swimming represented the seven gifts of the Holy 

Spirit - Prophesy, Serving, Teaching, Exhortation, Contribution, 

Leadership, and Mercy. 

 The eight maids a-milking were the eight Beatitudes. 

 Nine ladies dancing were the nine fruits of the Holy Sprit - Love, 

Joy, Peace, Patience, Kindness, Goodness, Faithfulness, Gentleness, Self-

Control. 

 The ten lords a-leaping were the Ten Commandments. 

 Eleven pipers piping stood for the eleven faithful disciples. 

 Twelve drummers drumming symbolized the twelve points of 

belief in the Apostle’s Creed. 
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Hi - 

 I’m Sam!   

 

 

             

              
                             

 
 

 

I want to go home with you for Christmas.  My owner is moving, but I 

don’t want to go north - it’s too cold!  I’m really good!!  Please call 

Ann at 382-2923 and she can tell you more about me.  You can also 

visit with me to see where I live and how I behave.  Hurry and call now! 



 

 

HELLO…..  

FROM HOMOSASSA 
 

 Here we sit, a little less than 

a mile from a major multi-state 

artery. We're fairly safe with 

protected lands surrounding our 

property. The major danger we face 

would be if a week-end boater 

stopped too quickly at the triangle 

and caused Carolina Skiffs and a 36' 

Pontoon boat to rear-end a Chevy 

350 dually, with four paddle boards 

attached to the roof, causing debris 

to scatter all over our parking lot, at 

9:45 am, on a Sunday morning. I 

don't even want to think about a 

disaster of that proportion. Whew!  

           Seriously, type in a couple of 

phrases on the computer or your I 

Pad and you will get multiple 

postings of human exterminations, 

wa r s ,  f ami ne ,  f l oods  and 

kidnappings. There are so many 

calamities happening daily that you 

have to use exact key words to bring 

up the event you are inquiring about. 

 My belief system uses 

phrases like..."it is well with my 

God"... and ..."every day with Jesus 

is sweeter than the day before". 

How do I reconcile what I know 

with what feel? 

 A few sobering statistics:  

There are hundreds of millions of 

blogs on the internet today. 

 In March 2011, 140 million 

Twitter messages were sent per day. 

 Nearly 12% of the world's 

population has a Facebook account 

(850,000,000 and growing). 

 Almost 60 hours of new video 

content is uploaded to YouTube 

every minute from around the 

world. 

    Close to 90% of the world's 

population has a mobile phone, and 

growing numbers of them are "smart 

phones" that can send content, 

video. 

 Instant communications allow us 

to know all the news instantly. 

 All of the tragedies listed 

above can be observed by us, on the 

little screens we hold in our hands, 

where ever we may be.  We live in a 

culture of fear, imagined or actual, it 

makes no difference. People in the 

world are living at this very moment

--- fearful, hopeless and looking for 

"SALVATION". They may not 

define salvation in a biblical sense, 

but what they are looking for is 

"deliverance" (salvation) from the 

uncertainty of this world. 

   The reality leads to two 

inescapable conclusions for us who 

follow Jesus Christ: 

A. URGENCY - When people 

perceive "the world" is broken, they 

immediately adopt a posture of 

urgency. 

B.  OPPORTUNITY - The answers 

we have for people in times of stress 

are exactly the same as during times 

of comfort. "Jesus Christ the same 

yesterday, today,  and forever." 

With people at the crossroads for 

stress and relief, of questions and 

answers, of fear and confidence, 

friends today is the day to reach the 

world for Christ. Even if you live in 
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Homosassa! What can we do to 

become more sensitive to those 

around us who are without hope? 

Many are seeking for someone or 

something that can offer the 

assurance of control of this world 

and orchestrating the events of our 

days. 

 But what can I do? Maybe 

sharing with someone whom you 

would normally not speak to. A kind 

word unexpected is a soothing 

bandage of hope. Perhaps your 

family can be a beacon of God's 

light and hope in you neighborhood. 

Allow your creativity to be a 

witness. One last thing. All those 

statistics I gave in the beginning? 

You are probably in those in one or 

two places. Use your " dot net" as a 

witness for Christ. Create a blog that 

attracts folks to share things of 

interest but also Jesus Christ. I know 

of a young lady in St. Petersburg 

who has a blog for young mothers, 

who home school. Many helpful 

hints have been shared. 

 But, so has a lot of Bible 

and the confidence that having a 

Christian husband, and a Christian 

home give to her. She had a few 

thousand followers as she shared 

homeschooling 4 children under the 

age of 8 on her own. As she added 

more about her faith and what Christ 

meant to her, she expected a drop 

off. After a month she re-checked 

her followers. She had over 10,000 

and many shared they had begun 

their own blogs with similar content. 

         What can you do?  "Hello 

f r o m  H o m o s a s s a " !   T h a t 

greeting  alone will get a few hits. 

My point is if a young lady with 4 

rugrats underfoot, a large dog, a 

small garden with farm animals, 

(yes, even a cow), can have a 

Christian witness to over 25,000 

people without leaving her home; 

how many can you influence? This 

isn't a contest, it is just an effort to 

use, as God said to Moses..."what 

is in your hand"? 
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                 Hi Lord, it’s me……….. 

 

We are getting older and things are getting bad here.  Gas prices are 

too high, no jobs, and food and heating costs are too high. I know 

some have taken You out of our schools, government and even 

Christmas, but Lord I'm asking You to come back and re-bless 

America. We really need You!  There are more of us who want You 

than those who don't!  

Thank You, Lord, I Love You.  Amen. 

   

"Life without God is like an unsharpened pencil - it has no point.”   
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Hello there! 
 

Well, the annual Bazaar is over now, 

whew!  That was a busy couple of 

days.  Not to mention I lost my office 

and Youth Center functionality for the 

week prior.  It’s over now and 

GodSquad received $200.00 from calendar sales and donation.  The 

Children’s Ministries we shared the Bazaar table with raised $91.00 

toward supporting homeless children in Citrus County. 
 

We continue to thank everyone for putting their paper and cardboard into 

the recycle bin and for placing their used ink cartridges (along with cell 

phones and other small electronics) into the plastic tub under the staff 

mailboxes. We recently received a check for $47.00 from the ink and 

small electronics.  Your generous donations and recycling efforts continue 

to fund GodSquad activities and are greatly appreciated by all GodSquad 

members. 
 

GodSquad is selling the 2014 wall and pocket calendars to raise funds for 

our events and activities.  After investing $375.00, so far, we have made a 

total of $644 back so far from calendar sales and donations.  We have sold 

out of the pocket calendars but still have several wall calendars left.  The 

price is still $6.00, the same as last year.  We had a wonderful bake sale 

with the help of Jan Wise and people from various Bible Study classes on 

Sunday, November 10, 2013.  GodSquad raised $290.07 donations from 

all the delicious baked goods.  Dominique from GodSquad provided 

cupcakes and along with Branden, helped during the bake sale. 

 

With Christmas and New Year’s Day both falling on Wednesday this year, 

I will be working with GodSquad to move our Youth Group meeting to a 

different day and time for those 2 weeks. 
 

God Bless you all and thanks to everyone in our church and 

community for your continued support of our GodSquad Youth 

Group. 

Watching God work through our Youth Group, 

Wayne Brown, Youth Programs Coordinator, 

 and Krissy Brown, Youth Leader Assistant 
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